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The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.   A quorum was present:
Members Present






Chair Lee (Chair) Charter Communications 

Mark Beaudry, BeaverCreek Telephone

Dave Chaney, Accent Inc.
Stan Cowles, Qwest

Scott Jennings, Verizon 
Gary Payne, Qwest

Gary Putnam, PUC Staff

Mark Simonson, Utility Consultants

John Wallace, PUC Staff
Tamara Johnson, Springfield Utility Board

John Sullivan, PGE
Jim McGuire, PGE 

Diana Winchester, Qwest

Scott Wheeler, Comcast

Bill Woods, PacifiCorp
Members Not Present 

David Asgharian, PacifiCorp

Jim Corwin, Verizon
Jim Flu, PacifiCorp 
Rob Kolosvary, PGE

Jeff Liberty, Bend Broadband
Mary Mason, Central Lincoln PUD 
OJUA Staff

Genoa Ingram

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the November 18, 2008 meeting were approved as amended.  
Chair’s Comments
Chair Lee stressed the importance of having deliverables ready to present at the Spring Training.  He added that he has assembled all document chapters, but needs help completing them.  Gary Payne reported that Group A has nearly completed its tasks but need one more meeting to do a final review of deliverables.  Group B still needs to collect photos and make final revisions to their document.

Gary Payne volunteered to finalize the photos and documents for both Groups and will forward the current drafts to Dave Chaney.  Dave Chaney will take the draft documents and post them to the Standards Committee working website.  All committee members will be able to access them at http://www.poleattachment.com/ojua.htm.

Chair Lee suggested that Groups A & B meet next week to finalize their deliverables.

PDA

Chair Lee stated that the PDA tasks are now completed and information has been posted to the website.

Mapping

Dave Chaney provided an update on his effort to migrate the legacy Autocad maps to a browser-based format.  The Autocad format, though available for download from the OJUA website, is used by almost OJUA members.  The committee assumes this is caused by the difficulty of downloading, installing, updating and operating the Autocad viewer.  Several committee members stated that they were unable to get it to work.  The goal of the revised map tool is to provide OJUA members with a simple, easily accessed, browser-based tool that does not require installing software on the user’s computer.

Dave has set up a pilot project here:  www.poleattachment.com/utilitymap.  (The original prototype is located at:  http://www.poleattachment.com/OregonMaps/SamplePage.html)   Several utilities provided shape files without projection data and other important details, preventing them from successfully mapping.  A “master” shape file was also send from the PUC.  To correct the submittal issues, Dave worked with his team to write a guideline document for sending shape files.  When this document was sent to Emerald PUD and Midstate, the shape files were able to be imported and displayed successfully.

To complete this task, the committee needs to collect service territory shape files from the missing utilities.  Chair Lee and Gary Payne will create a checklist of all utilities in the state.  Dave will refine the shape file request letter and send it to Chair Lee for distribution.  The goal is to import service territories for as many entities as possible in time for demonstration at the Spring Training.

Loose Wires

Chair Lee questioned whether to include loose wires/communication risers in the construction standards manual.  The committee discussed and determined that including loose wires would lead to a slippery slope, since it could be interpreted as engineering practice policy.  John Wallace stated that, despite major improvements in other areas, the PUC still sees a lot of loose wire issues on poles.  Chair Lee will compile the loose wires documentation and bring it to the next meeting.

Stan Cowles volunteered a Telcordia document that has a great deal of useful, similar information.  Most of it appears to have been borrowed from the old Bell standards.

Accuracy Rate

Committee members, by consensus, agreed to change the title from “error rate” to “accuracy rate.”  Chair Lee stated that 90% accuracy / 10% error rate appears to be an appropriate goal.  Chair Lee will add that to the deliverable document.  John Sullivan disagreed and stated that if disputed or false violations count in the error rate, 10% is too difficult to achieve.  John suggested clearer definition, adding that the inspection QA sampling plan may be a resolution to this issue.  Committee members were of the opinion that 15% or even 20% may be more appropriate.  Committee members agreed that the goal is to minimize the “back & forth”  discussion between owner and attacher that costs labor dollars due to visits to the pole and administrative interaction.

John Wallace stated that the administrative rule doesn’t provide for rejecting an entire package of violations.  
Grandfathering
John Sullivan recalled that the original definition of grandfathering was that the facility met code when it was originally installed and that no major modifications had been made.  Common practice is to take a sampling of fifteen poles and, if they meet code, the inspection doesn’t progress with the other 85 percent.  
Facility Markers
John Wallace asked if this issue had come before the Board.  Mark Beaudry indicated that it had not been discussed recently.  Chair Lee noted that the OJUA had attempted to promote facility identification in response to the PUC.  Gary Payne questioned why the subject of Facility Markers continued to be an agenda item.  Committee members agreed that facility identification impacts the error rate; that it is best to know whose facilities are being used.  

Gary Payne noted that tagging is a “going forward” process.  John Sullivan agreed, adding that as violations are corrected, pole identification can be incorporated.   However, he pointed out that transitions are a problem (for example, if facilities are sold).  Tamara Johnson recalled that a spread sheet was supposed to assist entities in identifying embedded information.   John Wallace indicated that the PUC supports anything that identifies pole owners.  

Gary Payne agreed to discuss with Chair Lee why the issue was on the agenda. 

New Business 

Gary Payne reported that Chair Lee had requested that the Committee discuss the obligation for facility owners to inspect their own equipment for violations, but not facilities owned by other entities.   John Wallace responded that if there is a violation and it is not known who is at fault, both entities get the violation notice because the other entities are affected.  He added that trees or limbs bearing down on equipment, affects others. Stan Cowles added that this issue will come up in the Spring Training presentation and he wants to make certain that the interpretation is accurate. 

Committee members suggested adding Field Reference Cards as an agenda item for the next meeting.  There are currently many different kinds in use and it might be appropriate for the Standards Committee to make a recommendation for a standardized marker.  Both PGE and PacifCorp have cards that could be used as models, while smaller utilities don’t have resources to put it together.  John Sullivan suggested putting a standardized card on the OJUA website so companies could download and laminate. 

Next Meeting

Notification for the next meeting will be via email.  
Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:08 p.m.
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